
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MENDENHALL WETLANDS CELEBRATION COMMEMORATES GLOBAL LY 
RECOGNIZED IMPORTANT BIRD AREA DESIGNATION 
Mendenhall Glacier Visitor Center, Friday, May 8 at 7:30 p.m. 

 
In celebration of International Migratory Bird Day and a recent award for the Mendenhall 
Wetlands, a slideshow and book signing by Robert Armstrong will be held at the Mendenhall 
Glacier Visitor Center. 
 
Juneau’s Mendenhall Wetlands recently achieved a significant distinction as a globally 
recognized “Important Bird Area” or IBA. The designation is based on several requirements 
established by an international committee. 
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“In order to qualify for a globally or continentally significant IBA,” writes author/photographer 
Armstrong, “ a site must support a significant portion of the flyway population of a particular 
species.” Generally, the site must support over one percent of the North American population of 
a species at one time, or more than five percent of the population for the season. Fifteen species 
contributed to the Wetlands’ qualification. 
 
The Wetlands provide a valuable resting and feeding area for 256 species of birds. Because of 
Southeast Alaska’s rugged mountain and ocean terrain, flat grassy zones like the Mendenhall 
Wetlands are rare and vital to the survival of migrating birds. 
 
The May 8 event is sponsored by the Mendenhall Refuge Citizens Advisory Group of the Alaska 
Department of Fish and Game, Juneau Audubon Society, Southeast Alaska Land Trust and US 
Forest Service. Armstrong's new Mendenhall Wetlands book will be available at the visitor 
center's Alaska Geographic bookstore. The visitor center's fee will be suspended after 7pm on 
May 8. 
 
For details, call Laurie at 789-0097. 
 

Cackling Geese with White-fronted Geese on the Mendenhall Wetlands on May 2 

Mark Schwan 
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Bird Walks �
Juneau Audubon, Spring 2009 �

���
Spring is coming to Juneau and so too are the birds!!  We encourage all to attend our walks.  No 
experience is necessary, beginners are welcome.  Bring binoculars if you have them.  We will have a 
few on hand for those without binoculars.  We also will have spotting scopes for use by all.   
�
Saturday, May 9.  Location:  Airport Dike Trail . Walk to the mouth of the Mendenhall River.  The 
walk will begin at the Radcliffe Road entrance to the wetlands at 8:00 a.m. Wear rubber boots. Bev 
Agler will lead the walk.  
 ��
Saturday, May 16.  Location: Airport Dike Trail.  Walk will begin at the Radcliffe Road entrance to 
the wetlands at 8:00 a.m. Jeff Sauer will lead the walk. 

Saturday, May 23.  Location:  Sandy Beach (Douglas).  The walk will begin at the picnic area by 
Sandy Beach at 8:00 a.m.  Paul Suchanek will lead the walk. 
�
Saturday, May 30.  Location: Perseverance Trail.  The walk will begin at 8:00 a.m. at the trailhead at 
the end of Basin Road.  Beth Peluso will lead the walk.�
��
Saturday, June 6. Location:  Moose Lake/Dredge Lakes. The walk will begin at the parking lot by 
the bridge over the Mendenhall River along the Back Loop Road at 7:00 a.m.  Note earlier start time 
than other walks.  Wear rubber boots. Mark Schwan will lead the walk. 

 

Saturday Wild 2009 - Juneau Audubon sponsored natural history 
walks.  Free and open to the public: Join us- weather or not- as we explore the wild 
side of Southeast Alaska. Some of these walk's dates, time and place may change, therefore it is 
important to check for more information on these free community walks, see http://www.juneau-
audubon-society.org or check the newspaper, look for posters, listen to the radio or call Mary Lou King 
789-7540.  Please dress for the weather  
 
June 20 - Wildflower walk at Eagle Beach State Park  9:00am 

Mid- July - Alpine flowers and birds with Bob Armst rong and other plant and bird experts.   
Date, time and place to be announced.  
 
August 1—10:00 a.m. Jensen-Olson Arboretum:   Driving Directions to the  Jensen-Olson Arboretum  
that is located 23 miles north of downtown Juneau. In an area known locally as “Out the Road,” the Arboretum is 
just past Mile 23 on Glacier Highway.  From downtown Juneau, take the Egan Expressway northwest toward the 
Juneau Airport.  The divided four lane Expressway eventually becomes a two lane road at Brotherhood Bridge 
and changes name to Glacier Highway.  Continue driving west past Auke Lake and Auke Bay on Glacier 
Highway which will bend to the north.  Watch for the square green mile markers on the shoulder of the road.  Just 
after Mile 22, you will pass the Shrine of St. Therese.  Continue seven-tenths of a mile, passing Mile 23 and look 
for the Arboretum sign.  Turn left and follow the short lane to the small parking area. 
 
August 29 – Mushrooms  -- Time and place to be announced 
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Audubon Magazine Announces Call for Entries for the Audubon Magazine Photography Awards: 

Birds in Focus 
 

In Association with Nature’s Best Photography Magazine, 
Awards Sponsored by Nikon 

 
New York, NY-April 20, 2009--- Audubon magazine is launching the 2009 Audubon Magazine 
Photography Awards: Birds in Focus, created to celebrate the beauty and diversity of birdlife through the 
art of photography, and to honor the exceptional work of talented professional, amateur and youth 
photographers from all over the U.S. 

Audubon will be accepting submissions online until July 15 in three categories: Professional, Amateur, 
and Youth. Photographers are encouraged to reveal a new angle or perspective in their work. “Think 
creatively,” advises Audubon’s design director Kevin Fisher, one of the judges. “Originality and drama 
rank high at Audubon. Include tight shots, such as close-ups of eyes, feathers. We welcome uncommon 
perspectives.”  

Other judges include renowned wildlife photographer Joel Sartore, a regular contributor to Audubon and 
National Geographic; Kim Hubbard, longtime Audubon photography editor and an accomplished 
photographer in her own right whose work featuring the birds of Bonaire is currently on exhibit at the 
Greenwich (CT) Audubon Center; and Steve Freligh, publisher of Nature’s Best Photography.  
 
The Award winners will be announced in December and will see their work showcased within the pages 
of both Audubon and Nature’s Best Photography magazines, as well as on their respective websites. An 
impressive array of prizes will be awarded, including top-of-the-line photo and optic equipment from 
award sponsor, Nikon. Prizes include: 
 

·  Journey to Peru’s Tambopata National Reserve (Inkaterra Amazonica Lodge)  
·  An ultimate birding safari to Australia’s “Top End,” the Northern Territory  
·  14-day Tropical Rivers and Rainforest cruise through South America (Travel Dynamics 

International)  
·  Opportunity to travel to Honduras with Audubon wildlife photographer Roy Toft as your 

photographer/guide (Roy Toft Photo Safaris and Pico Bonito Lodge) 
·  A Nikon D80 digital SLR camera, 18-55mm NIKKOR VR lens, and a set of Nikon EDG 8x32 

binoculars 
 
Submissions: Accepted May 15 - July 15, 2009. Up to 10 images per entrant. For details, visit 
www.AudubonMagazinePhotoAwards.com 
 
Audubon magazine, the flagship publication of the National Audubon Society, has been connecting 
people with nature for over 100 years, and has been recognized with an impressive number of 
photography, design and editorial awards, including: 
 
CONTACT:  Delta Willis dwillis@audubon.org. 212 979 3197  
 
�
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SUMMARY OF SOUTHEAST ALASKA BIRD OBSERVATIONS: 
WINTER SEASON–December 2008 to February 2009 

 
For the full report including great photos contact:  Sub-regional Compilers:  Steven C. Heinl, P.O. 
Box 23101, Ketchikan, AK 99901, Andrew W. Piston, P. O. Box 1116, Ward Cove, AK 99928 
 
The following report is a summary of the interesting bird sightings from Southeast Alaska for the 
winter period, which covered December 2008 to February 2009. A quick scan of this report will reveal 
that this winter was a slow one for interesting and unusual bird sightings, particularly when compared to 
the previous winter (2007–2008). Perhaps most interesting, and despite the abrupt cold-snap in mid-
December, large numbers of sparrows lingered through the winter. New Christmas Bird Count (CBC) 
highs were recorded for Fox, Lincoln’s, and Golden-crowned sparrows at Ketchikan, and all were found 
throughout the winter in larger numbers than previously reported. Purple Finches also made a good 
showing at Ketchikan, and it was a good winter throughout the region for the regularly occurring finches 
(crossbills, siskins, and redpolls). Sharp-shinned Hawks were also widely reported this winter,  
particularly at Ketchikan where they were almost exclusively associated with feeders. 
 
APRIL BIRD REPORT FOR JUNEAU By Mark Schwan 
It seemed as if spring would never come, and the migration 
has certainly been delayed.  Our first hummingbirds were 
very late, as were swallows and warblers.  Still, as the month 
came to an end, along with the nice weather came our 
returning avian friends.  We heard of amazing numbers of 
geese moving through Ketchikan, and although we saw 
nothing comparable, we have had a much better than average 
showing of Greater White-fronted Geese.  Given the 
protracted stranglehold of cold and snow in the area, and the 
relatively small number of birds overall to be seen, we still 
had a number of interesting observations.   Here are some of 
the local highlights. 
Two Brant were found at Eagle Beach on April 24 (PS,DS).  
More common slightly to the west of Juneau, they are a nice 
find locally.  A single male Eurasian Wigeon was reported 
through most of the month at the Wetlands by various 
observers, but three at Fish Creek on April 8 (PS) was a peak 
count.  One of our most striking ducks, a male Cinnamon 
Teal was found at Eagle Beach on April 29 (MJ). Canvasbacks aren’t considered rare in Juneau, 
but seven at the Wetlands on April 29 was interesting (MS).    There was a lone male Redhead 
at the Wetlands on April 26 (DS).  Two female Hooded Mergansers were at Pioneer Marsh on 
April 24 (MS) and another was found at the Wetlands on April 26 (DS). 
Very rare in spring, an American Coot at south Twin Lake on April 24 was a treat for visiting 
birders here for the Audubon activities that weekend (SS,PP).  Sandhill Crane observations 
included 53 seen flying over the Wetlands on  April 19 (MS) and two circling over the mouth of 
Eagle River on April 24 (PS,MS,DS).  A real ID challenge when in basic plumage, five golden-
plovers were examined closely at the Wetlands on April 26 and finally deemed to all be Pacific 
Golden-Plovers (DS,SS,EM,MH).   A Marbled Godwit  was found at Eagle Beach on April 26 
and subsequently seen over the next several days (PP,DS,MJ).  Our old buddy, the Lesser 
Black-backed Gull was found again seemingly alive and well near the mouth of Fish Creek on 

Northern Shrike 
Mark Schwan 
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April 13 (PS).  This bird, assuming there has been no “replacement” and is the same individual, 
was first found here as an adult bird back in 1992! 
The reports of a Northern Hawk Owl  near the Eaglecrest Ski Area (April 4, TO; April 13, MA) 
was very exciting. They are exceedingly rare in the Juneau area,   Another great find during the 
month was a Black-backed Woodpecker at the end of the North Douglas Highway on April 13 
(PS).  This species is very rarely found here, generally during the spring and fall.  Two 
Mountain Bluebirds were found near Eagle Beach on April 18 (GP).  The White-throated 
Sparrow that spent the winter near Paul 
Suchanek’s residence on Douglas Island 
continued to be found through April 23, but 
interestingly a second individual was found at 
another North Douglas location (April 14, JC).  
A Hoary Redpoll visited Paul Suchanek’s 
feeder on April 12 and 13. 
Contributors:  Mark Anderson, MA; Julie 
Coghill, JC; Mimi Hogan, MH; Merrill Jensen, 
MJ; Eric Meyers, EC; Tricia O’Connor, TO; 
Grey Pendleton, GP; Pat Pourchot, PP;  Mark 
Schwan, MS; Stan Senner, SS; Dave 
Sonneborn, DS.  Thanks to those that 
contributed. 
 
 
 
WRANGELL REPORT  Submitted by Bonnie Demerjian 
The Stikine River Birding Festival was held on May 1 and 2. The keynote speaker was Matt 
Kirchhoff, Director of Bird Conservation for Audubon Alaska, discussing the importance of the 
Stikine River Delta to migrating birds. Another guest presenter was artist and naturalist Kathy 
Hocker who did several sketching classes including one on the river delta. The classes 
culminated with an art show at the Nolan Center. Lauri Jemison from the Alaska Department of 
Fish and Game discussed current Steller Sea Lion research. Large numbers of the lions haul out 
on Lesinoi Island at the mouth of the river each spring. Bonnie Demerjian led a bird walk on the 
Muskeg Meadows golf course with a continental breakfast provided by the Forest Service, 
sponsors of the festival. Listeners to KSTK public radio were invited to “Name that Tweet” and 
call in to identify local bird songs. 
 
Despite the chill weather, or maybe because of it, it was especially rewarding to see (and hear) 
the firsts of the season this year. April 6 brought the first (and only, so far) White-crowned 
Sparrow song, as well as the first Pigeon Guillemots and Ruby-crowned Kinglets. The next 
day saw Red-breasted Sapsuckers and Fox Sparrows arrive. A small number of Red-winged 
Blackbirds are also reported around town and on the Stikine delta. American Kestrels, Sharp-
shinned Hawks, Northern Harriers and a Northern Goshawk have been spotted targeting the 
large numbers of Pine Siskins and waning numbers of Common Redpolls at local feeders. Both 
Red and White-winged Crossbills were reported. 

Black-backed Woodpecker 

Paul Suchanek 
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Midmonth, the first Bonaparte Gulls 
arrived, as did Rufous 
Hummingbirds . Snow Geese began 
flooding the river flats on April 15 and 
are still coming, as are Sandhill 
Cranes, first reported on April 19. 
Greater white-fronted geese were 
reported as well.  
 
Golden-crowned and White-
crowned Sparrows in small numbers 
are also just arriving as are American 
Pipits, Savannah Sparrows, Yellow-
rumped and Orange-crowned 
Warblers. A halibut fisherman fishing 
25 miles offshore on April 4 reported 
that an American Robin landed on his 

boat for a breather. Jim McComas reported a Gray Jay at his home at 12 Mile. 
 
Earl and Mary Benitz report from Farm Island on the delta counting a flock of 70 Trumpeter 
Swans. Near their homestead are nearly a dozen Red-winged Blackbirds, a nesting Great-
horned Owl pair and a Saw-whet Owl. A neighbor’s nest boxes were already hosting swallows, 
species not known. The Benitzes were also surprised to see Mallards diving and feasting on 
eulachon. A small flock of Mountain Bluebirds was seen on the delta on April 23. 
 
Also reported were Surf Scoters, Western Grebes, Black Turnstones, Dunlin, Western 
Sandpipers and Greater Yellowlegs. 
 
HAINES SPRING BIRD REPORT By Georgia Giacobbe 
Spring has definitely sprung in Haines—the consistently warm and sunny weather (together with 
the massive snow melt) and the birds flying through are true signs. Bird migration is abounding. 
Robins have arrived and begun singing, along with Varied Thrushes. Snow Buntings passed 
through earlier in the month. A new addition was the sighting of Mountain Bluebirds along the 
Chilkat River, not far from the airport. They have always been on the Chilkoot side in the past 5 
years. Rufous Hummingbirds have been seen, but my feeder still remains empty. Northern 
Harriers  have been cruising over the beach and wetland areas including the McClellan Flats. 
Loons, both Common and Yellow-billed are back. Surf Scoters are rafting up and some of the 
rafts are unbelievably large, in the many hundreds. (This is definitely visible along the road to 
the ferry terminal.) Red-breasted Sapsuckers have been waking people up with their familiar 
pecking (or should I say pounding) on poles or trees. Swans, ducks, and geese have been 
making their way north. The night of the 28th of April, a large flock of geese were spotted 
swirling and flying about 2.5 miles outside of town over the wetlands along the Chilkat River. 
And happily Kingfishers are back as well.  
 

Lapland Longspur, American Tree Sparrow 
Mark Schwan 
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APRIL BIRD REPORT FROM KETCHIKAN -by Teri Goucher 
 
Spring is in full swing now and arrived on the wings of many interesting migrating birds in our 
area this past month! 
Our Hummingbird Festival was the best ever and the namesake of this celebration,the Rufous 
Hummingbird , made it's first appearance here on April 5th! Since then it seems one can hear the 
buzz of the males zooming by frequently whenever outside. 
Quite a few birds were found during the various bird walks including a male Wood Duck at 
Ward Lake on the 11th and that beautiful bird is still there. 
  
Many Ketchikan birders were amazed to see perhaps the greatest numbers ever locally of 
waterfowl fly over on the 21st!!! Flock after flock of Canada, Cackling, Greater white-fronted 
and Snow Geese filled the sky with sound as they passed overhead almost continually, very 
exciting! A Ross's Goose was observed on the 25th in a mixed flock of geese flying by during 
the Gravina Island bird walk. 
Other waterfowl that visited our shoreline recently include; Gadwall, American Wigeon, 
Green-winged Teal, and dozens of Mallards, and Surf Scoters. 
Shorebirds are seen coming and going with each low tide that offers a new opportunity to spot 
something different. A few Black-bellied Plovers, Western and Least Sandpipers 
Dunlin, Killdeer , and both Greater and Lesser Yellowlegs have been seen.  

A Caspian Tern were seen flying up the Tongass 
Narrows the last half of the month. 
  
 Robins and Ruby-crowned Kinglets have brought 
the quiet woods alive with their songs,even if some 
warblers are a bit late returning to our area. The 
Tree Swallows that were at Ward Lake on the 11th 
were a bit earlier than usual. A few American 
Pipits are here on are lawns and Sandhill Cranes 
have noisily flown high overhead.  
The Band-tailed Pigeons are back for the summer 
once again. 
  
There are still scores of Fox Sparrows around and 
the Harris's Sparrow has managed to remain at it's 

favorite area. There were two White-throated Sparrows in town on the 7th and our first 
Golden-crowned Sparrow arrived on the 16th with a few White-crowned Sparrows showing 
up about a week later. Numerous Savannah Sparrows came in just after that. A lone male 
House Sparrow was seen in town in the 28th. 
  
 The sightings of north bound raptors has increased lately with quite a few Red-tailed Hawks 
being seen along with Merlins , Sharp-shinned Hawks and Northern Harriers ! 
  
I enjoyed a wonderful weekend in Juneau mid-month birding and exploring the area's beautiful 
diverse habitat. Highlights included several Trumpeter Swans, Harriers, colorful Horned 
Grebes and a Wilson's Snipe on Douglas Island! I must say I was a bit dismayed by seeing so 

Mark Schwan 
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many dogs running from their owners disturbing wildlife at the Mendenhall Wetlands and at 
Eagle Beach. I certainly won't fault folks for enjoying the great weather and the expansive beauty 
of the area. I can't wait for my next birding adventure to the "capital city"!! 
  
This is my favorite time of year as each day brings new birds to admire with the warmer, longer 
days and watching the amazingly rapid plant growth; it's an exciting miracle! 
I hope our entire summer is as sunny as our spring has been and that everyone gets out as much 
as possible to enjoy the magnificence of Alaska!! 
  
 
 
SUNNY POINT BIRD REPORT by Mary Lou King 

This morning May 4, as I sit here at my computer, about 15 White-
crowned and half a dozen Gold-crowned Sparrows are frantically 
feeding in my window box and the yard on the leftover bird feed from the 
winter Siskins.  A female Rufous Hummingbird just now flew up ant 
took a look in the window and next a male landed on a branch by the 
window.  And if that isn't enough I thought I heard something pounding on 
metal and got up to look and there is a  Red-Breasted Sapsucker, with a 
very bright red head and breast, pounding on the metal fire escape ladder 
on the back of the house -- can't be good for it's bill.  There was a Fox 
Sparrow and Varied Thrush earlier along with a pair of Mallards by the 

pond.  Yesterday I saw one brightly speckled Starling, first one I have seen in the yard in years.  
A nicely plumaged light gray adult Northern Harrier has been carefully combing the tideflats 
for the last three or four weeks.  Could an Audubon Newsletter Editor ask for anything better, on 
a spring morning, while working on the newsletter? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Merrill Jensen captured the passengers on one of 
Juneau Audubon's annual Berners Bay boat trips.  
There are always birds, whales, sea lions and other 
wildlife of interest to see. 
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National Audubon Society Membership Application 
For first time members or renewals to the National Audubon Society, please mail this form to:  National 
Audubon Society, PO Box 422246, Palm Coast, FL 32142-6714 

You will receive the National Audubon Magazine plus Juneau Chapter newsletter The Raven. 
     $20 (1-year introductory rate) _____; $15 (1-year student/senior rate) _____ 

$30 Basic renewal____ 
 

Name_______________________________________________________ 
Address_____________________________________________________ 
City/State/Zip Code____________________________________________ 
Telephone number_______________________ 

 
____My check for  $_______is enclosed_____Please bill me  
A51 7XCH 

__________________________________________________________________ 
Local Audubon Society Membership Application 

If you prefer to support Juneau Audubon Society only, please complete the form above and send 
$10 (1-year membership) to:  Juneau Audubon Society, Membership Chair, PO Box 21725, 
Juneau, AK 99802.  You will receive the Juneau Chapter news letter The Raven.  

***Please consider getting The Raven by e-mail instead of snail mail to save paper, time, 
money and view photos in color.  To choose this option, write your email address here 
____________________________. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 


